To,
The Registrar General,
High Court of Judicature at Allahabad,
Allahabad.

Subject: Request to stay the due annual transfer on medical grounds
Respected Sir,

It is most humbly submitted that I, Yasha Sharma is currently posted as Spl J.M.
CBI/Pollution in Lucknow. My transfer is due in the Annual Transfer, 2024.

It is further submitted that I have been married for three years and has been trying
to extend my family. After two years of gynaecological treatments, I have been
unable to conceive. I have been diagnosed with unexplained infertility. As I have
failed to conceive naturally in these years, the doctors suggested us to go for IVF.
Therefore, I am undergoing In vitro fertilization treatment (IVF) at Indira IVF
centre, Lucknow under Dr. Pawan Yadav and Dr. Tanya Singh.

For the same, around the time of ovulation every month, the patient is needed to
visit the hospital daily for daily injections and trans vaginal scan till the embryo
is transferred. After the successful embryo transfer, till the delivery of the baby,
the patient is kept under special medical care of the Obs-gynae. Especially, for
the first three months, the IVF pregnancy is high risk and is not same as natural
pregnancy. My first IVF has failed this week and for the next attempt the doctor
has suggested more curated and special protocol in order to get me pregnant
successfully. IVF is the last option in case of infertility and my eggs so retrieved
are frozen with the Indira IVF, Lucknow. So for my treatment to continue and to
conceive my first baby, it is inevitable for me to stay in Lucknow.

Moreover, my husband who is posted as Sales Officer, HPCL in Regional Office
Lucknow, generally has a tenure of four years and still has one year of his tenure
left at the current location. In order to continue my treatment, it is necessary for
me to stay with my husband in Lucknow. Therefore, it is prayed that your
goodself may be pleased to stay my transfer in Lucknow so that I can continue
my IVF treatment under proper medical care and guidance.

It is requested that this application be placed before the Hon'ble High Court.

I shall be forever grateful to you for this act of kindness.

yours faithfully,
Yasha Sharma,
Spl JM CBI/Pollution,

Lucknow.



